

Lydia House Family Ministries Men's Ministries Community Services Preventive Measures Timberlake Outreach Center

2828 North 23rd St East PO Box 8340 Omaha, NE 68108-0340 Phone (402) 422-1111 Fax (402) 422-0737 www.opendoormission.org

Breaking the Cycle of Homelessness and Poverty

December 12, 2014

Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel Attention: Comments/RIN 2590–AA39 Federal Housing Finance Agency 400 Seventh Street SW Washington, D.C. 20024



Re: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Request for Comments – Members of FHLBanks (RIN 2590–AA39)

Dear Mr. Pollard:

Open Door Mission is a Gospel Rescue Mission founded in 1954 committed to breaking the cycle of homelessness and poverty. Each day, Open Door Mission's campus offers 816 safe, shelter beds to homeless men, women and children, serves over 2,000 hot, nutritious meals and provides preventive measures to more than 275 people living in poverty.

Open Door Mission has utilized FHLBank Topeka's Affordable Housing Program (AHP) to serve the affordable housing needs of our community. Our clients have benefited greatly from the funding made available from AHP, and we view FHLBank Topeka as a valuable affordable housing partner. We're deeply troubled that the Federal Housing Finance Agency's (FHFA) recently issued proposed rule impacting FHLBank membership could diminish the funding available through FHLBank Topeka's AHP.

The proposed rule would require members of FHLBank Topeka to jump through a number of additional, unnecessary hoops in order to maintain their membership in the FHLBank cooperative. As many as 107 of FHLBank Topeka's 791 member institutions could lose their membership in the FHLBank under the proposed rule. Fewer banks, thrifts, credit unions and insurance companies borrowing from FHLBank Topeka would almost certainly result in a decrease in FHLBank lending volume. It follows logically that this would lead to a reduction in FHLBank profitability. And a decline in FHLBank Topeka's profitability will have a correspondingly negative impact on the amount of funding available through AHP.

FHLBank Topeka estimates that as much as \$510,000 of its annual contribution to AHP could be lost if FHFA's proposed rule were fully implemented. In FHLBank Topeka's district alone, this would translate into 68 fewer down-payment-assistance grants per year for moderate-income home buyers. Considered another way, FHFA's proposed rule could result in 92 fewer affordable rental units available annually for underserved individuals in our region.











Lydia House • Family Ministries • Men's Ministries • Community Services • Preventive Measures • Timberlake Outreach Center

2828 North 23rd St East PO Box 8340 Omaha, NE 68108-0340 Phone (402) 422-1111 Fax (402) 422-0737 www.opendoormission.org

Breaking the Cycle of Homelessness and Poverty

Programs could likely see fewer units subsidized per year as a direct result of the proposed rule. We highly doubt this is the outcome FHFA seeks from its proposed rule. However, these could be the real-world implications if the full rule takes effect.

As you know, FHLBank Topeka also offers a grant program separate from AHP known as Joint Opportunities for Building Success (JOBS). The JOBS program is designed to promote economic development initiatives that assist member institutions in promoting employment growth in their communities. FHLBank Topeka contributes up to \$1 million annually to JOBS. It's possible, although not necessarily likely, that funding for the JOBS program could be at risk if FHFA's proposed rule is fully implemented. Such an outcome would further exacerbate the economic hardships many in our community are facing.

We live in a time when funding sources for affordable housing in America are shrinking. Because of that, the last thing our nation needs is an unnecessary hit to a highly successful grant program which, for the past 25 years, has been tremendously successful by nearly every measure.

Please note, Open Door Mission's bottom line is not measured in dollars, but in changed lives. We strongly encourage FHFA to consider the families and the communities that will be negatively impacted by your proposed rule. Without a compelling safety and soundness concern – or a clear direction from Congress – we believe FHFA's proposed rule is unnecessary and will negatively impact the most vulnerable in our community.

We respectfully request that FHFA withdraw the proposed rule immediately. Thank you for your time and consideration. Feel free to contact me directly with any questions. Thanks again,

Sincerely,

Candace Greeo President/CEO

Open Door Mission

2828 N 23rd St. East

Omaha, NE 68110 W: (402) 829-1502

F: (402) 422-0737

cgregory@opendoormission.org www.opendoormission.org







